UNCLASSIFIED



OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Our Ref: 10/81593 Your Ref:

Mr David Blunt Clerk of the Legislative Council Privileges Committee Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000



Dear Mr Blunt

Inquiry into a memorandum of understanding with the NSW Police Force and any other relevant agency concerning the execution of search warrants on the premises of members of Parliament

With reference to the Committee's correspondence dated 20 May 2010 and recent discussions with the Committee secretariat please note that the Australian Crime Commission will be unable to provide a submission or comments relating to the current inquiry until after the Commonwealth Parliament's caretaker period has concluded.

Should your office require further information please have them contact Ms Kim Ulrick on 02 6243 6781 or via email to kim.ulrick@crimecommission.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

John Lawler APM Chief Executive Officer

🤼 **ા** July 2010